The Mayor met with Central Midlands on the Mayors Healthy Eating Incentive, a
meeting is scheduled for August 28" at the Swansea United Methodist Church
from 6 to 7:30 PM. There will be a dinner served, and child care provided.

The Fitness phase is under discussion, which is the Bike and Path Way Walk
project leading up to the old cabinet on highway 321 and down to highway 3 on
September 18, 2018.

We had a second Crime Watch meeting at the Senior Citizens Center last week.
Our speaker from Lexington spoke on self-defense and how to protect yourself. A
self-defense class will start in Swansea, if there are any interest parties, please
contact Councilwoman Linda Butler, or Melissa Williams.

Councilwoman Linda Butler went to the school board meetihg and sponsored a
Back to School Bash.

A reception was held for our resident deputy Frank McFalls at the Swansea First
Baptist Church.

STREET MAINTENANCE

Carlton '_Moore reported on the activities for the month of June and Jjuly 2018.

WATER AND SEWER REPORT

The month of July we had a sewer overflow at our lift station on eight street.
Water Loss from joint commission on the statistic sheet showed 28%. For the first
6 months cost was at $15000.00 YTD. Bulk rate for 1 million AVG for the year is
approximate $1200.00 per million.

Rick presented 3 Proposals to identify leak detections for possible purchase within
each packed. (1) A200 @ 16K (2) LC 2500 @20K {3) 5000 @3 days and 1000 a |
day after.

Purpose in recommendation, to buy our own equipment to make repairs to see
how it affects our flow after a couple of days versus months.

POLICE REPORT




